
 

 

1 July 2020 

 

Our Staff, Residents and Representatives  
James Barker House 
The Salvation Army Aged Care 
 

Dear All, 

The Victorian State Government has issued new public health advice with regards to hotspots in the 
State of Victoria. They have identified several suburbs which will be placed in a lockdown as of 
tonight night at 11:59pm and until 29 July 2020. If you live in one of the following postcodes, you will 
not be permitted to leave except for work, exercise, shopping for essentials or if you are required to 
give or receive care. The postcodes of these suburbs are as follows: 

 3012: Brooklyn, Kingsville, Maidstone, Tottenham, West Footscray 

 3021: Albanvale, Kealba, Kings Park, St Albans 

 3032: Ascot Vale, Highpoint City, Maribyrnong, Travancore 

 3038: Keilor Downs, Kielor Lodge, Taylors Lake, Watergardens 

 3042: Airport West, Keilor Park, Niddrie 

 3046: Glenroy, Hadfield, Oak Park 

 3047: Broadmeadows, Dallas, Jacana 

 3055: Brunswick South, Brunswick West, Moonee Vale, Moreland West 

 3060: Fawkner 

 3064: Craigieburn, Donnybrook, Mickelham, Roxburgh Park, Kalkallo 

 
For residents and staff, we ask that you take note of the increased testing and surveillance taking 
place in these suburbs and to not travel to them for the next 4 weeks as a precaution. We 
understand that this might be an inconvenience but the health and wellbeing of our residents and 
staff is our utmost priority. If you notice that you have any signs of a respiratory illness such as a 
cough, a runny nose, shortness of breath or the loss of taste or smell, please notify your Centre 
Manager. We ask that you stay at home if you feel unwell. Thank you for your understanding and 
continued support at this time.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please speak to your Centre Manager.  

Kind regards,  

 

Samantha Feddema 
General Manager – Residential Services 
The Salvation Army Aged Care  


